
City of Columbia 
701 East Broadway, Columbia, Missouri 65201 

 

Department Source: Economic Development                          

To:  City Council 

From:  City Manager & Staff 

Council Meeting Date:  January 22, 2019 

Re: An agreement between the City of Columbia and the Missouri State Highway Patrol to 

relocate State of Missouri aircraft to the Columbia Regional Airport in the event of an 

emergency. 

 

 

This agreement between the Missouri State Highway Patrol (MSHP) and the City of Columbia 

allows the relocation of State of Missouri aircraft to the Columbia Regional Airport (COU) in 

the event of a manmade or natural disaster. 

 

 
 

The MSHP has requested this agreement as they work towards the goal of Continuity of 

Operations/Continuity of Government in the event of a manmade or natural disaster.  This 

agreement identifies nine aircraft that can be relocated to the COU ramp with an 

advanced notice of 72 hours for a maximum period of 30 days.  There is no financial impact 

during the initial 30 days, however, the City of Columbia can negotiate reasonable fees for 

any time that the relocation exceeds 30 days.   

 

 

 

Short-Term Impact: None 

Long-Term Impact: None 

 

 

 

Strategic Plan Impacts:   

Primary Impact: Public Safety, Secondary Impact: Secondary, Tertiary Impact: Tertiary   

Comprehensive Plan Impacts:   

Primary Impact: Not Applicable, Secondary Impact: Not applicable, Tertiary Impact: Not 

Applicable 

 

 

 

Date Action 

  

 

 

 

Approve and authorize the City Manager to sign this agreement with the MSHP allowing the 

relocation of State of Missouri aircraft to the Columbia Regional Airport in the event of an 

emergency.  

Executive Summary 

Discussion 

Fiscal Impact 

Strategic & Comprehensive Plan Impact 

Legislative History 
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http://www.gocolumbiamo.com/city-manager/
http://www.gocolumbiamo.com/community_development/comprehensive_plan/documents/ColumbiaImagined-FINAL.pdf

